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NEWSLETTER – FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Thursday 10th May 2018 

Dear Families, 

 

We are coming to the close of the Easter Season. It is hard to believe that Easter 

Sunday is already six weeks ago! This Sunday we celebrate The Ascension of the 

Lord. This is when Jesus ascended back to heaven, knowing that his time here on 

earth was completed. We do not know the exact details of the Ascension. 

Traditionally it occurred on a mountain or hill sometime after the Resurrection. 

The disciples and followers were present to witness an event beyond 

understanding or description. The fact is that Jesus did rise from the dead. He did appear to his disciples 

after his resurrection. He did leave them at some point after this, handing his mission over to them. 

What we learn from this event is that the resurrected life is a reward for us at the end of time. More 

importantly, it is proof that there is life after death. Our mortal bodies die and decay but our spirits are 

eternal. 

 

Four weeks into the term and so much has already happened. Last 

Friday, May  4th, was a fun day. The children were excited in dressing 

up as their favourite Star Wars characters.  I think the Dark Side was 

more powerful than the Light Side of the Force this time. Darth Vader 

and Imperial Storm troopers were very popular. Thank you for your 

donations on the day, we were able to raise over $232.00 for The 

Green Button Foundation.  

 

 

GRADE 6 CHILDREN: 

Parents if it is your intention to enrol your child in Government Secondary Colleges in 2019, then the 

application form attached to the “Year 6 to Year 7 Transition Information Pack “  (previously distributed)  

must be completed and return to this office by tomorrow Friday 11th May 2018 for processing. 



Happy Mother’s Day to all mums and grand mums in our school community. May you have a special day 

that is restful and peaceful. Kids remember to say thank you to mum for all that she does for you. Do 

not forget to tell her that you love her! If you can, for one day at least, do something special for mum; 

i.e., wash the dishes, vacuum, make her breakfast in bed, make her a cup of tea or coffee, make your 

own bed or even just spend some time with her without iPad, iPhone or TV causing a distraction. 

Next week is NAPLAN. The Year Three’s and Five’s will sit tests in Reading, Writing, Grammar & Spelling 

and Numeracy. These tests will provide a snapshot in time of where the children are in their learning, in 

comparison with children their same age nationally. These tests incorporate what the children have 

learnt from Foundation to Year Three and Five respectively, as well as including skills and knowledge 

they will learn in the future. 

NAPLAN 2018 testing will take place on May 15, May 16 & May 17. If you are the parent or guardian of 

a Year 3 or Year 5 student, please take the time to read the NAPLAN 2018 Parent Information Brochure 

attached to this newsletter. 

 

PREP (FOUNDATION) 2019 – ENROLMENTS OPEN 

We have concluded Prep interviews for new families wishing to enrol their child in 2019 this week.  Prep 

interviews for existing families wishing to enrol their child in 2019 will be held at a later date. 

 To ensure we have a placing for our existing families wishing to enrol their child in 2019, we ask that you 

obtain an Enrolment Application from the school office as soon as possible.  Please be sure to pass this 

information on to prospective new families, who have a child due to start school in 2019.  Enrolment 

Applications are available from the office – note there are limited places for Prep 2019.  

 

 

 

Matthew Stead 

Acting Principal 



 



  



 
  



JUNIOR PARENT MATH WORKSHOPS 

 
Last week, I held a series of parent workshops, exploring strategies we use at St Paul’s to teach 
Addition and Subtraction in the junior years. I just wanted to say a BIG thank you to all parents 
who gave up time in their busy lives to come and learn more about Maths, from a child’s 
perspective. Parents were involved in hands-on activities which are also used in class, as a 
means to demonstrate teaching approaches at St Paul’s Kealba. They also received a ‘Math 
Pack,’ which included strategies that can be used at home to support their child, so even if you 
were unable to attend, please contact the Math leader, Luisa Calvano or please see your child’s 
teacher for more information on how you can get a copy of the resources which were provided.  
I hope to run more workshops in the future, not only for juniors but for seniors as well. So keep 
your eyes out for advertisements in the school newsletter and the ‘St Paul’s Skoolbag App.’  
 
Math Leader: Luisa Calvano lcalvano@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 
Junior Targeted Teacher: Narelle White: nwhite@spkealba.catholic.edu.au  
 

    
 
Here’s some feedback from parents; 

 “I came to help my child in Maths. After today, I will try counting by 2s and doubling 
numbers.” 

 “I found this sessions very helpful because things have totally changed since I was 
at school and now there are lots of different and fun techniques to teach.” 

 “I came to this session to understand what my child is learning. After today, I am 
going to try all the strategies; cards, dice etc.” 

 “I came to this session to see how my son is learning Maths and how I can assist 
him at home. After today’s session, I have learnt new things and now starting to 
understand what my son is trying to do at home. I will try all strategies and see 
which one works best for him.” 

 “I found today’s session helpful because it gave me lots of tips and advice. The 
strategies I will try include ‘bridging through 5 and 10,’ ‘10 and 20 facts’ and use 
of dice and counters.”  
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GUIDE DOGS ASSOCIATION VISIT FOR YEARS 3- 6 

 
As we are learning about belonging to the community, the children from years 3-6 had a special 
experience of meeting Nam and John from the Victorian Guide Dogs Association. They were 
also pleased to greet and meet Fraser, the beautiful Labrador with black silky fur who sat calmly 
by Nam’s side the whole time. The children learnt about how the Guide Dogs Association help 
people who are blind, but they also discovered that there are lots of things that we, the community, 
can do to help continue their service, a program which receives very little assistance from the 
government, such as being a ‘puppy raiser,’ as well as donating.  
A BIG THANK YOU to ALL children who brought a gold coin donation. Know that your donation 
is going towards providing independence for people who are blind, as they rely on these guide 
dogs to give them a quality of life they could not have, if it was not for the Guide Dogs Association. 
If you would like to know more, please explore their website or speak to Mrs Calvano who 
organized their visit.  
https://www.guidedogsvictoria.com.au/    

                                

                            
 

https://www.guidedogsvictoria.com.au/


URGENT REQUEST 
As of the first day of Term 3, Monday 16 July, all excursion and school activity permission forms will be 
sent out to families, through CareMonkey. It is therefore, essential that all children have a CareMonkey 
Profile, in order for parents to be able to give permission for their children to attend excursions or take 
part in school activities, requiring parent permission or consent. We ask all families to set up a 
CareMonkey profile for their children IMMEDIATELY. 
 
Email invitations are continuing to be sent to all families for whom we have an email address, to download 
the CareMonkey app. Thank you to those parents who have responded to the email and have set up a 
profile for their children. If you have not yet responded to the email please do so as soon as possible. 
Please check your email inbox or spam for the CareMonkey email. Thank you for your support in ensuring 
your children are safe and cared for at all times. 
 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

 Following a review of the Attendance Guidelines by the Minster for Education in Term 4, 2017 ‘schools 

must advise parents/guardians of unexplained absences, on the same day, as soon as practicable, 

including for post-compulsory aged students’. All schools must fully implement the changes to the 

Attendance Guidelines by the end of Term 2, 2018. These changes will help ensure the safety of school-

aged children during school hours and that schools are supported in their duty of care obligations.  

If your child is going to be absent from school for any reason, we ask that you log onto the Skoolbag app, 

then go to eForms, hit Absentee Form and complete the details of the absence then hit Submit. All 

Absentee Forms are sent to the Principal. They are then forwarded to the classroom teacher and the 

office. As of early Term 2, if your child is away and we have not been notified, you will receive an SMS 

message asking you to contact the school. If we do not hear from you within a certain time (to be notified) 

we will call your emergency contacts. If we cannot reach the emergency contacts we are mandated by 

legislation to call the police. If you have not yet downloaded the Skoolbag app, we ask that you do this as 

soon as possible. These practices are to ensure the safety of your children. 

Full implementation of the new Attendance Guidelines is required by the end of Term 2, 2018. St. Paul’s 

is currently exploring an automated SMS notification service, to inform parents of an unexplained student 

absence. Parents and guardians are asked to notify the school immediately a student absence is known, 

preferably the day before but definitely before 8.50 am on the day of the absence. 

 

 



  



2018 IMPORTANT DATES 

TERM 2 TERM 3 

APRIL 

● TUES 15TH DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY 10-12PM 
● THURS 24 - FIRST COMMUNION FAMILY NIGHT 6PM 

JUNE 

● THUR 7 - WHOLE SCHOOL MASS - FEAST OF THE SACRED 
HEART 9.30AM 

● MON 11 - QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
● SAT 16 - SACRAMENT OF FIRST HOLY COMMUNION 2PM 
● MON 25 - REPORTS SENT HOME 
● THURS 28 - LEARNING CONVERSATIONS 2.30PM TO 

8.00PM - EARLY DISMISSAL 1.50 PM 
● FRI 29 - ST. PAUL’S FEAST DAY - WHOLE SCHOOL MASS 

12.00PM 
● FRI 29 - EARLY DISMISSAL 1.50PM END TERM 

JULY 

● MON 16 - TERM 3 COMMENCES 
● FRI 27TH DIVISIONAL GRAND FINALS 

 
AUGUST 

● WED 15 - FEAST OF THE ASSUMPTION 9.30AM WHOLE 
SCHOOL MASS 

● THURS 23RD DISTRICT ATHLETICS 
 

SEPTEMBER 

● THUR 13 - WHOLE SCHOOL MASS 9.30AM 
● THURS 20 - WHOLE SCHOOL CIRCUS PERFORMANCE - 

EVENING 
● FRI 21 - EARLY DISMISSAL 1.50PM END TERM 

  

TERM 4  

OCTOBER 

● MON 8 - TERM 4 COMMENCES 
● FRI 12TH DIVISIONAL GRAND FINALS 
● MON TO FRI 15, 16, 17, 18 19 - SCHOOL REVIEW 
● WED 24 - CEM/VRQA COMPLIANCE REVIEW 
● WED 24 - WHOLE SCHOOL MASS 9.30AM 
● WED 31 - YR 4 CAMP 

NOVEMBER 

● THURS, FRI 1, 2 - YR 4 CAMP 
● MON 5 - SCHOOL CLOSURE REPORT WRITING 
● TUES 6 - MELBOURNE CUP PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
● WED, THURS, FRI 21, 22, 23 - YR 5 CAMP 
● SAT 24 - STATE ELECTION 

DECEMBER 

● FRI 7 - CHRISTMAS FUN DAY, CARNIVAL AND CAROLS 
● THURS 13 - YR 6 GRADUATION 7PM 
● FRI 14 YR 6 FINAL DAY 
● WED 19 P - 5 STUDENTS FINAL DAY 1.50PM DISMISSAL 
● THURS 20 - STAFF FINAL DAY 

 

 

 

 

 

  



. 

 

                                                                  
 

MASS TIMES 
ST PAUL’S CHURCH                                         ST MARY MACKILLOP CHURCH 

SUNSHINE AVENUE                                                                   ODESSA AVENUE  

KEALBA                                                       KEILOR DOWNS 

Monday          No Mass                                                               Monday          9.30 am 

Tuesday          No Mass                                                         Tuesday           9.30 am 

Wednesday   9.30 am                                                                       Wednesday    No Mass   

Thursday        9.30 am                                                     Thursday         No Mass 

Friday             No Mass                                                                   Friday               9.30 am 

Saturday        5.00 pm (Latin)                                                                  Saturday          5.00 pm 

                        6.30 pm                                                                  

Sunday           8.00 am (Maltese)                                       Sunday              9.00 am         

                        10.00 am                                                                                                                          11.00am                                                                                                                                                                                 

                                                                                                                                                                  5.30pm   

RECONCILIATION:                                                 RECONCILIATION: 

Saturday: 6.00 pm                                                                 Saturday 4.30 pm 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
LUNCH ORDERS WITH FLEXISCHOOLS 
A large number of families have now logged on to www.flexischools.com.au, created an account and are 
ordering lunches online. Cinzia Brancatisano, Canteen Manager, is happy to answer your questions 
regarding the account setup procedure and the new online ordering process. Snack items and drinks for 
the recess break (2nd break), need to be ordered online at the same time as the lunch order, as there are 
no counter / window sales during winter. 

                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  LUNTEERS NEEDED     
 

  am asking for any parents,  grandparents or guardians who have any free  me to come and help and  be  part 
of a great volunteer team to provide lunch  for our  precious children.  We desperately need volunteers on 
M NDAY, W DN SDAY AND FR DAY each week.  f you are interested, please complete the sec on below and 
return it  to the school, as soon as possible.                                                                      

Please note that you  must have a current  Working With  hildren  heck’ registra on to be able to assist in the 
canteen. 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEER: 

         …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..  

      Eldest  hild…………………………………………..  Grade…………...Teacher……………………………………………… 

      I am available to work on the following day(s)………………………………………………………………….. 

        ontact No…………………………............................................. 

 

 



  



 



 


